
Any assets that are bought and sold, be they stocks, bonds, gold, oil, real estate, etc., will go up 
and down in price as we go along. If they are sold on an open market all day like stocks and 
bonds, then we see their prices change each second of the day, in addition to the monthly, 
quarterly and annual amounts seen on investment statements. This volatility is perfectly normal, 
though it can be unnerving to inexperienced investors. You can understand the volatility better if 
you understand the business principal of supply and demand. This principal states that as supply 
of a product decreases or demand for a product goes up, then that product’s value and price 
goes up, and vice versa. So if there are fewer products available or more people want the same 
product, then they are willing to pay more for it. The same principal applies to investments. If 
there are more people who want to own a certain stock or bond, then it’s price goes up. 
Therefore, as events happen during the day that causes more or less people to place orders for 
an investment on the market, then the price will change during the day. Millions of shares of 
stocks and bonds change hands each day, so the price also changes all day. With stocks, the 
change can be 5-10% a day or more. With bonds, the change is usually less than1% a These 
price changes also occur over longer periods of time than one day, which provides us with 
investment opportunities over time. We touched on our buy low/sell high strategy yin last 
quarter’s newsletter, but we wanted to put some numbers on the graph to show the importance of 
buying when investments are lower in price, even though that may be difficult as the world may 
seem like it is coming to an end then, and selling when they are at higher prices, which is also 
hard as people may want to hold when they think everything is going great .It is interesting the 
number of people that we have seen over our 20 years in financial planning, who do the opposite. 
They buy when they think things are going great and end up buying at higher prices, and then 
they ride it down and when things get tough, they panic and sell at a lower price and lose money. 
The following graph shows an example of the advantage of buy low/sell high versus buy and 
forgets. Starting with a $10,000 investment in an excellent company like Coke in1996, and 
forgetting about the investment would have yielded about $21,000 (or 4%annualized) with periods 
of about 50% losses along the way. But buying when undervalued and selling some or all when 
over valued, would have earned much more, for example, $58,793 (or 10% annualized), even 
factoring in that you can’t time the market and some gains may be left on the table at some times. 
This strategy would also have protected from large losses being seen on the investment 
statement. 

  

 


